
ASSOCIATION OF SACRAMENTO COUNTY  
SHERIFF’S DEPARTMENT  

VETERANS AND EMPLOYEES 

From the President 
 

My last official greetings as President of the 711 Club to all.  How fast 2 years have 

passed.  I am grateful to all of the members of the Board of Directors and Officers of our 

club.  I continue to be concerned about our Treasure Kathy Shannon, I am looking  

forward to seeing her at our upcoming Christmas Party.  Pat O’Neal, I also miss you and 

am praying for you and your family.  This last full meeting of our 711 Club was  

enjoyable and I look forward to being a member at a table with Margaret at our meeting 

in January.  Best wishes to all for a Blessed Christmas and I pray that more of you will 

attend our Christmas Party.  Secretary Nancy Gust’s report of the November meeting 

will cover all that was shared.   

 

Have a Happy Thanks Giving and a  

                             Very Merry Christmas  - Richard 
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1. Tad Easterday, Jim Hash 
 
3. Kay Keenan,  
 Dave Swatsenberg 

           Kate Moseando 
 
4. Mike Gaub, Doris Boller 
 
8. Dick Williams, Dan Rimbey 
 
11. Virginia Cerda 
 
14. Robert Doherty, Dennis Gibson 
 
16. Lavon Burstiner 
 
17. Candace Ackler  

December Birthdays 

President 

Richard Madrigal 

(916) 366-5909 

rmadrigal56.comcast.net 

Vice President 

John Woodhouse 

(916) 457-2858 

mapsliam@sbcglobal.net 

Secretary 

Nancy Gust 

(916) 725-6752 

njgust@hotmail.com 

Treasurer -Acting 

Judy Denton 

(916) 363-1282 

judydenton1840@att.net 

  

Sergeant At Arms 

Sam Gault 

(916)  723-3466 

ssgault1980@comcast.net 

Board of Directors: 

Earl Evans 

(916) 261-1668 
earlthepearl1948@hotmail.com 

Tom Guichard 

(916) 363-9250 

guichardtm@aol.com 

JoAnn Lee 

(916) 396-2534 

sjjjlee@frontiernet.net 

Pat O’Neal 

(916) 689-1475 

patoneal@711club.org   

Don Nelson 

(916) 606-1366 

dons91@netscape.net 

Barbara Smith 

(916) 606-0324 

bubbas@frontiernet.net 

Past President 

Earl Evans 

(916) 261-1668 
earlthepearl1948@hotmail.com 

Newsletter Editor & 

Webmaster 

Larry Jarvis 

(916) 355-8514 

larryjarvis@711club.org 

2018 

711 Club Officers 

 HOLIDAY PARTY 

 

THE 711 CLUB INVITES YOU TO ATTEND THE ANNUAL HOLIDAY PARTY 

AT THE SCDSA OFFICE, 640 Bercut Drive, Sacramento CA 95811 

 

On Wednesday, December 5, 2018 

 

SOCIAL HOUR STARTS AT 6:00 P.M. 

DINNER BUFFET STARTS AT 7:00 P.M. 

  COST (includes 2 drink tickets) 

 

$25.00 A PERSON if paid by 11/14/2018   

$30.00 A PERSON if paid 11/15/2018-11/23/2018  

     (Payment must be received by 11/23/2018) 

 

Buffet Menu: 

Prime Rib, Chicken in Cheese Cream Sauce, Baked Potato, 

Mediterranean Vegetables, Caesar Salad, Rolls & Butter. 

Dessert Included 

 

We will be collecting toys for the Sheriff’s Toy Project 

 

Mail checks to  711 Club, 640 Bercut Drive, Sacramento CA 95811 

  

19. Carol Daly, Pete Jayne 

 
22. Thomas Heffernan, Vincent Recci 

 
26. Bill Gray, David Lambros 
 
27. Trent Taylor  

 
28. Donald Judd  

 
30. Wayne Ikeuchi 
 
31. Chris Martin, Bruce Willis 
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Meeting  Minutes 
Date: November 14, 2018  Location: SCDSA Facility 640 Bercut Drive, Sacramento 

  

Meeting was called to order at 12:02 p.m. by Richard Madrigal.               .   

Pledge of Allegiance was recited by all present.  Lunch was served at 12:12 p.m. 

The following Officers and Board Members were present: 
 Officers           Board of Directors 

 X President Rich Madrigal         X Earl Evans 

 X  Vice President: John Woodhouse        X Tom Guichard 

NP Treasurer: Kathy Shannon         NP JoAnn Lee 

 X Secretary: Nancy Gust         X Don Nelson  

NP Sgt. at Arms: Sam Gault          NP Pat O’Neal  

 NA Past President: Vacant          X Barbara Smith     

General Members Present:   38   Speaker:   None    Guests:  None   New members:  None 

  

Sunshine Report:   Kathy Shannon is still rehabbing. Pat O’Neal and is wife are doing okay.  Card to be sent to Dennis Whitten 

from the 711 Club. 

Treasurer’s Report:  On file and available for review. 

 Secretary’s Report: On file and printed in Newsletter. 

 Old Business: Christmas Party – Will be held on Wednesday, December 5 at the SCDSA Office.  Buffet – Prime Rib and Chicken 

in cheese cream sauce.  $25 per person until November 14th.  $30 from 11/15 – 11/23.  No payment at the door. See page 2. 

 

By-Laws –The changes will allow the Officers (President, Vice President, Treasurer, Secretary and Sgt. at Arms) to be voting  

members along with the six Board of Director positions.  The Immediate Past President will serve in an advisory capacity with no 

vote.  Earl presented by-law changes to those members present for a vote upon the Board’s recommendation.   The Motion passed 

New Business: A thank you letter was received from Sheriff Scott Jones for the flowers 711 Club sent to the funeral of Deputy 

Mark Stasyuk. 

General Order 13.05, Issuance of Retired ID CCW rev 2018 – Larry Jarvis advised that the GO has been updated and will be posted 

on the website soon. Mainly formatting changes. ID cards will be good for ten years.. Reminder - For out-of-state carry, you must 

qualify with the weapon you carry- HR218. 

 

Project Ride – Don Nelson shared that the Shrimp/Crab feed is coming up Jan 19, 2019.  Tickets are $60.00.  Project Ride provides 

horse therapy for Special Needs children.  Approximately 191 children are provided for.  This event is their biggest fund raiser.  

Event will be held at the Project Ride Arena – 8430 Southside Avenue. See page 4. 

 

Inspector General:  Steve Ahee requested members to attend the Board of Supervisors Hearing on December 4, 2018 at 10:00 am.  

A proposal to make the Sheriff an appointed position is on the Agenda.  All members are requested to fill out a speaker form when 

they arrive to speak against the change.  Black Lives Matters will be attending to speak for this change.   

 

Larry Jarvis reminded everyone to make sure their beneficiary information is current for all accounts.  Especially important if there 

has been a change in marital status. 

 

Ernie Owens asked if there was an update on the Jeff Mitchell case.  Leads but not enough information for prosecution. 

Nominations –Below is a list of the people nominated at the October meeting for the open positions: 

Officers: President – John Woodhouse; Vice President – Barbara Smith (leaves her Board of Directors position open if elected with 

one year left); Treasurer – Kathy Shannon; Secretary – Nancy Gust; Sergeant at Arms – Sam Gault (he was not present to accept). 

 

Board of Directors: Jackie LeMaster, Richard Madrigal and Judy Denton (to serve 1 yr term if Barbara elected to VP position) 

Nominations were opened to see if there were any additional candidates for consideration.  Kathy Shannon was nominated for the 

position of Treasurer by Rich DeCuir and seconded by Nancy Gust.  She advised Judy Denton that she would serve if elected.  

Nominations were closed.  Motion: To accept the slate of candidates as read by Rolfe Appel and seconded by Bob Doherty.  

Ayes carried the vote. Motion passed. 

 

Meeting Adjourned at 1:16 p.m. 

Free lunches for January 2019 were won by Tom Guichard, Judy Denton and Darrin Hashisaki. 

Next Meeting: December 5, 2018 – Holiday Dinner at SCDSA Office 

Minutes Submitted by:   Nancy Gust, Secretary 



Holiday Party  -  December 5th, 2018 
On Wednesday, December 5, 2018 

 
THE 711 CLUB INVITES YOU TO ATTEND THE ANNUAL HOLIDAY PARTY AT THE SCDSA OFFICE, 

640 Bercut Drive, Sacramento CA 95811.  SEE PAGE 2 for details 
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Important Note Regarding Estate Planning 

 
Be sure and check that your beneficiary information is correct and up to date. It should include retirement benefits and 

death benefits with the county as well as private funds and policies.  Especially if there is a marital status change. 

 

There have been several recent incidents where there was unexpected deaths that did not have the proper   

beneficiary named. This is important to save your loved ones extreme frustration and legal problems with your estate. 

 

**************************************************************************************** 

711 Club mailing address change 

 
The new mailing address for the 711 Club is:   711 Club, 640 Bercut Drive, Sacramento, CA 95811  
Yes, that is the same address as SCDSA. They have given us permission to use them as a mail drop. 

********************************************************************************************************** 

 

 

Visit us on the Web 

www.711club.org 


